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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, Acting City Engineer 

 
Date:  January 8, 2019 
 
Subject: Amendment No. 2 to the Cooperative Agreement between the State Of 

California Department Of Transportation and the City of Lake Elsinore for 
the Reconstruction of Interstate 15 (I-15)/Railroad Canyon Road 
Interchange and other roadway improvements 

 
Recommendation  
 
Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute the second amendment to the Cooperative 
Agreement between State of California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) and the City of 
Lake Elsinore for the I-15/Railroad Canyon Interchange Improvements, in final form as 
approved by City Attorney. 

Background   

 
On December 22, 2008, the City entered into the Agreement for Project Development to 
improve the Railroad Canyon Road at I-15 interchange. The original Project Agreement 
terminated on December 31, 2014.  On September 23, 2014, the City approved Amendment 
No. 1 extending the Agreement termination to completion of the Project and completion of an 
Agreement closure statement.   
  
Discussion      
 
The original agreement established that the City would develop, design and fund the Project 
Approval and Environmental Document (PA&ED), Plans, Specifications, and Estimate (PS&E), 
and Right of Way (R/W) phases of the project.   
 
The Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) is managing the Project on behalf of 
the City.  Therefore, the City will not be responsible for performing and financing the PS&E and 
R/W phases of this Project.  Therefore, Amendment No. 2 will remove all terms and conditions 
pertaining to the City’s obligations for PS&E and R/W from the Project Agreement.  
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
No Additional Fiscal Impact from the amendment. Cost of the project is funded by 
SB1,TUMF,STIP, and RIP funding. 
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Exhibits 
Exhibit A - Agreement 

  


